MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY FEBRUARY 10th 2012 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. D. Smith, (Acting Chairman)  Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. G. Tully. Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Plowman. Cllr. M. Ford and Cllr. P. Smith
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION        No matters were raised
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

Cllr. P. Smith advised that the damaged door to the substation at the rear of the Brickmakers Arms had been reported and that repairs would be put in hand as soon as possible. He also advised that fly tipping had occurred in Bretby Lane, the authorities were photographing the site and that prosecutions may follow.   

Cllr. M. Ford reported that the road damage previously reported had been repaired. – He went on to say that all Newton Solney roads were on the 2013 work schedule.  The parish councilors present offered to walk the roads and pass on any comments.  Cllr. Ford also mentioned that he had received a number of complaints regarding the poor bus service in the area.   This was confirmed by a number of the Parish councilors who agreed to pass on their comments in writing to Cllr. Ford 

1/2
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. F. Hill, Cllr. K Haines, and Cllr. M. Stanton

2/2
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/2
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/2
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
5/2
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – no change deemed necessary
6/2
Outstanding matters.   The lay-by on Repton Road that had been target of fly tipping in the past was 
actually in the area covered by Repton. P.C.  Cllr. P. Smith offered to pass on our comments.   No further 
action to be taken.


7/2
Clerks report.   -   An enquiry had been received regarding allotments in the village.   There are none at 
present but the councilors felt that there may be additional interest within the village.   The councilors 
offered to make further enquiries for discussion at the next meeting.    A request for financial assistance had 
been received from the village hall – this to be discussed at our next meeting.  A letter had been received 
from Derbyshire County Council regarding the damage to the footpath etc caused by the tree near the 
church entrance.   It was their intention to replace the tree and also carry out repairs to the carriageway, 
footpath and gates  
8/2
Chairmans report –  Cllr. Hill could not attend but his written report was detailed by Cllr. D. Smith.

Information had been received from Cllr. P. Smith regarding re-opening the post office had been passed to 
Cllr. D. Smith to pursue.   The seat by the river had now been chosen and the cost was to be met by Mrs. 
Sue 
Ellis as a memorial to her late husband Norman. It was agreed to ask Jeremy Winter for a quotation  
for installing it with a concrete base.    Tree planting on the road to Repton is still ongoing.    Roger Charles 
(neighbourhood watch) had asked for help in increasing his data base to pass on information from the 
police.  It was suggested that an article in the local newsletter might encourage more parishioners to pass on 
their web site details to him.   Cllr. Hill had inspected the grit bins in the village and it was agreed to have 
the bin on Blacksmiths Lane re-filled – Clerk to organize.      
9/2
Parish Councillors reports – Cllr. Tully had attended the Safer Neighbourhood and Repton Area Forums.


He reported that a further Speedwatch was being organized.    He also reported that scrap merchants were 
causing a nuisance in the area.   It is illegal for them to use a tanoy and any offending vehicles should have 
the number plates recorded and the details forwarded to the authorities. 

Cllr. Shorthouse had attended the village hall committee meeting.   She reported that a change in the music 
license could result in much higher charges.

10/2
Planning applications and decisions. – None 
  .

11/2
Queens Jubillee.   A meeting of the various interested parties had been held immediately prior to the Parish 
Council Meeting.     It was agreed that Mrs. Sedgewick, Cllr. G. Tully and Cllr. K. Haines would form a 
steering committee.   It was also agreed that the suggestion of a beer tent and a hog roast should be left to 
the two public houses in the village.
The clerk was asked to check the availability of the climbing wall.

Clerk also was to check if any additional insurance was required.   No bonfire would be lit.   A risk 
assessment would have to be made. Clerk to order 4 (four) portable toilets
12/2
Future spending.  -   Kitchen fittings for the Village Hall    £7000 has been made available and reserved in 
the accounts.    The councilors felt that some urgency ought to be placed with regard to the achieving of 
quotations and suggested a time limit should be imposed and it was agreed that 30th April 2012 would be  
reasonable.  The councilors were advised that a dishwasher for the new kitchen had been suggested – It was 
agreed that this would serve no useful purpose and pointed out that storage space was more essential

Hut on recreation field – We are advised that the roof is still leaking and that a quotation of £1050 for a new 
roof had been 
received.   The councilors felt that this was expensive and Cllr. Tully offered to make an 
enquiry with Tom Collett for an alternative price 
13/2
Localism Bill –  No further progress

14/2
Village Plan – 
A letter had been received from the owner of a plot of land within the village that was 
proving difficult to maintain.  He thought that it might be considered as a building plot.   It was agreed  

that a meeting should be arranged immediately before the next Parish Council meeting to fully co-ordinate 
all ideas and suggestions  It was also suggested that the villagers should be given a final opportunity to give 
their views and this should be detailed in the local newsletter

15/2
Trustees of recreation field. – The deeds have now been received by our solicitors but these have thrown up 
additional complications.     It was agreed to ask the chairman to liaise with the solicitors in order that a 

definite decision could be made at the next Parish Council Meeting

16/2    Correspondence – A letter had been received from the Chairman of SDDC inviting members and chairmen 


of Parish Councils to a Civic Dinner on Sat 10th March – The clerk has details of prices/menu etc 

A letter had been received from Mr. Chris Woodland pointing out that the Parish Council as a right should 
be represented as a trustee for the John Higgott  Almshouses – to be placed on the agenda of our next 
meeting

17/2
Finance 

R. Parker – clerks fees/expenses


To consider requests for funding under S137 – none received
18/2
Future agenda items.


Future Spending.


Localism Bill

Village Plan.


Queens Jubillee

Trustees of recreation field

Trustee of John Higgott Almshouses


Allotments


Request for funding help from Village Hall

20/2
Date and time of next meeting – Friday 9th March 2012 – 6.30 pm for discussion of the village plan, 7.30


to consider planning applications and decisions, followed by a normal parish council meeting  at 7.45pm
Part 2  Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm
